TOWN OF HOLLAND PARKS and PROPERTY COMMITTEE Minutes December 13, 2022 Committee Meeting Town of Holland Hall W3005 County Road G, Cedar Grove, WI

- 1. Call to order: Committee Chairman Doug Hamilton called the meeting to order at 10:37 a.m. Present were Chairman Hamilton and committee member Kelly Caswell; also Nate Voskuil, Director of Public Works and direct supervisor of the Recycling Center.
- 2. Chairman Hamilton verified that the requirements of the Wisconsin Open Meeting Law had been met, the meeting notice having been posted at three locations on December 9, 2022 by 3:00 p.m.
- 3. Recycling Center Operations: The Town of Holland has a contract with Waste management for the disposal of trash and recyclables. That contract expires at the end of 2023. The committee reviewed current disposal rates, transportation fees and service level. Some alternatives for 2023 were discussed and meetings with other waste haulers will be set up.
- 4. Electronics recycling: The town had been taking its collected electronics to Advanced Material Recovery in Random Lake three or four times a year. Advanced Material closed on December 3, 2022. The town is still collecting electronics but needs to find a state certified collector.

Chairman Hamilton had contacted Redemption Recycling, located on Weeden Creek Rd. They charge \$10 for CRT TVs and monitors, plasma TVs and projection TVs; microwaves are \$10. No charge for other electronics.

Glenn Herman of Greenway arrived at 12:06 to review services and pricing. Greenway charges a \$75 pick up fee and \$0.45 per pound for TVs and electronics, \$25 for microwaves and \$0.10 per pound for computers. He also advised us on some site improvements that we could make.

5. Adjourn: The meeting adjourned at 12:45 p.m. by unanimous consent.

Respectfully submitted,
Doug Hamilton
Chairman, Parks and Property